
4844/R 

JAPAC 

Japan Pesticides Analytical Council 
Sowa BLDG. 3-6 2-chome, 
Kayaba-cho, Nihonbashi Chuo-ku, Tokyo, Japan 
Japan Crop Protection Association 
Phone: 81-3-5649-7191   Fax: 81-3-5649-7245 
Your ref.    May 15, 2012 
Our ref.    JAPAC 24-1 

 
Japanese Annual CIPAC/FAO/WHO Report 

On the Quality Control of Pesticides 
 

Country/Name and address of the Institution (contact person): 

Country: Japan 

Name and address of the Institution: Food and Agricultural Materials Inspection Center (FAMIC) 

2-772 Suzuki-cho, Kodaira-shi, Tokyo 187-0011, Japan 

Contact person: Takashi Watanabe; takashi_watanabe@acis.famic.go.jp 

 

1. Essential Information 

Reporting 
Period/year: 

Number of 
samples analyzed 

Number of non- 
compliance 

Uses 
(optional) 

2011 22 1* 
 

Agricultural use:22 
Public Health use:- 
Home and Garden use:- 
Other uses (please specify):- 

*The reason of non-compliance:  High content of active ingredient. 

 

2. Any comments and/or background information 

None 

 

3. CIPAC Activities 

i) Small scale collaboration on amisulbrom (789) 

The small scale collaborative trial on amisulbrom was conducted under the supervision of 

JAPAC.  The statistical evaluation was carried out and the results will be submitted to CIPAC for 

the approval of proceeding to a large scale collaborative trial. 

ii) Method extension for the determination of permethrin in the long lasting insecticidal net 

(331/LN/M/3)  

In order to determine the content of permethrin in the permethrin/piperonyl butoxide long lasting 

insecticidal net with the existing CIPAC method (CIPAC 331/LN/M/3), a few minor modifications 
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were required.  Therefore, the validity of the extension of existing CIPAC method was checked 

under the supervision of JAPAC to extend the defined analytical method.  The statistical 

evaluation was carried out and the result was within the normal range.   

 

iii) Briefing session on the activity of JAPAC 

In order to widely promote understanding of the CIPAC and JAPAC activities, we held the 

briefing session on 20 January, where about 30 people from 14 companies attended. 

 


